

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Email is a short word for electronic mail. You create texts and send them over a network of computers. The first emails go back to the 1960s. The invention has influenced our lives and emails have become a popular means of communication. There are many advantages of emails. Firstly, emails are fast. They are delivered at once around the world and you don't have to wait for days to get a response or answer. Secondly, the language used in emails is simple and informal. You can write and send an email quickly without spending too much time thinking about the choice of vocabulary and grammatical structures. Thirdly, emails are environment-friendly. They do not use paper, so they save a lot of trees from being cut down. Finally, emails can also have pictures in them. You can send birthday cards or newsletters as emails. In conclusion, emails are a quick and easy way to stay in touch with family and friends, and they play an important part in our modern lives.

1. A short word for electronic mail is

- A. letter B. email C. blog D. mail

2. How many advantages of emails?

- A. two B. three C. four D. five

3. Do people use paper in writing emails?

- A. Yes, they do B. No ,they don't
C. Yes, they are D. No, they aren't

4. Which the following sentence is **NOT TRUE**?

- A. The first emails were in 1960s.
B. The pictures can have in emails.
C. Emails play a necessary role in the modern life.

D. There aren't many advantages of emails.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

New York is the largest city in the USA. There are hundreds of things to do and places to visit in New York – museums, art galleries, concert houses, theatres and nightclubs plus thousands of restaurants and shops, including the biggest shop in the world, Macy's. Besides, there are a lot of other landmarks.

The citizens of France gave the Statue of Liberty to the United States to commemorate the first centenary of the US independence from Britain. It stands 93m tall on Liberty Island. You can get a ferry to the island and climb the stairs inside the statue. The Empire State Building, which has 102 floors, was the tallest building in the world until 1970. Today there are taller buildings in Malaysia and China.

Time Square is the entertainment centre of New York. It is full of theatres, bar and restaurants. On New Year's Eve, New Yorkers crowd into Times Square to celebrate the New Year. In the middle of Manhattan is Central Park. Here you can walk, take a boat on the lake, play baseball or just relax away from the noise and traffic. In fact, New York is a lively city and it has something for everybody to do.

1. Where do people celebrate the New Year?

A. Macy's. **B.** The Empire State Building **C.** Time Square. **D.** Central Park.

2. Is the Empire State Building the tallest building in the world today?

A. Yes, it was. **B.** Yes, it is **C.** No, it wasn't. **D.** No, it isn't.

3. What did the people of France give to the US as a gift?

A. a statue. **B.** a shop. **C.** a museum. **D.** an island.

4. Which of the following sentences is **NOT TRUE** about New York?

- A. New York has many landmarks.
- B. There are no quiet places to relax in New York.
- C. New York has many places of interest.
- D. Time Square is the amusement centre of New York.